P7 Newsletter
Term 1
Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back to Fishermoss School after six weeks of summer holidays.  We are sure you will be finding it hard to believe that your child is in P7 and has now started their final year at Fishermoss!
We are very much looking forward to working with the new pupils and families in our class this year.  
At the end of this term, we will have our first opportunity to discuss your child’s progress and how they are settling in to P7 at our parent consultations.  More information will be communicated about this nearer the time. 
If you do have any questions before then please feel free to get in touch with Mrs Morrison (Tuesday-Friday) or Mrs Rennie (Monday) by putting a note in the diary or contacting the school.
Mrs Morrison and Mrs Rennie
Homework Diaries

Pupils should ensure they have their diary with them in school every day.  Diaries may be used to record reading, homework, general information or to communicate with you.  

At the end of term 1 we will complete an “Effort, Attitude and Behaviour” report page in the homework diary.  Once you have received this, we would be grateful if you could discuss this with your child and both add a comment in the appropriate box. 

Homework 

Reading will be taught twice a week, either on a Monday/Thursday or Tuesday/Friday and will usually be accompanied by a book detective task to complete at home.  This will start in week 3 to allow us time to group pupils.  The book detective task explanations can be found near the front of the homework diaries if pupils need a reminder of what to do.  Please continue to talk to your child about the task and support them in completing it to the best of their ability.  
Spelling activities will be completed in class on Wednesdays, pupils will then copy the words into their yellow spelling jotter to continue learning at home.  

Additional homework such as Maths or Topic work will be issued this term. Please note this will not be every week as we will set homework to match class work.  As much as possible, homework will be set on Google classroom and pupils will be encouraged to write the task and due date in their homework diaries.
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P.E
This term we will have P.E on Mondays (Mrs Rennie) and Thursdays (Mrs Morrison).  This term both P.E sessions will have a focus on fitness.  Mrs Rennie will support the pupils to take part in a block of running.  Weather depending, this will take place outdoors.  On Thursdays, P.E will take place indoors, with pupils participating in a variety of stations and activities to improve fitness and technique. Pupils will be required to wear trainers or bring a change with them on Mondays and Thursdays.  
Maths 

In our numeracy work we will focus on place value, ordering and sequencing numbers to 1000000 and beyond. We will also develop our estimation and rounding skills to help check our answers.  
Later in the term, we will revise addition and subtraction strategies before moving on to addition and subtraction using two decimal places.  We will also revise all multiplication tables.  We would encourage pupils to spend some time learning tables they are unfamiliar with by using page 10 in their homework diary. 
Pupils will also complete a block of work on “Time”.  This will involve revision of using 12 and 24 hour time, interpreting timetables and calculating time intervals.

Topic
This term pupils have chosen to learn about World War Two.  We will begin the project by learning about the events that led to the outbreak of World War Two.  Pupils will work independently, and with others, to find out more about what it was like to live in Britain during the war.  
Literacy 
In literacy we will develop our understanding of text through a range of questioning skills. We will have the opportunity to read for enjoyment in class and discuss this with others.  We have already started reading our class novel, linked to our topic, called “Carrie’s War”. 
In writing we will focus on both imaginative writing and functional writing.  We will work on adding description to our imaginative stories.  Pupils will have the opportunity to create texts linked to our class topic and write personal pieces of writing. 
We will continue to work on developing the correct use of punctuation such as speech marks, apostrophes, and commas. We will also improve the presentation of our work through regular opportunities to develop our handwriting skills.
Ms Ruxton will further develop our French and Spanish speaking and listening skills on Tuesdays.
Other Curricular Areas
This term Mrs Storey will take the class for one hour a week to focus on drama. 

Mrs Rennie will be teaching science on Mondays.
Learning Celebration Books 
Pupils will be encouraged to take responsibility for updating their learning celebration books regularly.  
Learning celebration books will be sent home regularly for pupils to share and celebrate with you.   We would be grateful if you could comment in the jotter when you have read and discussed it with your child.  
Opportunities
There are several exciting opportunities available to P7 pupils over the year.  We have made pupils aware of the following opportunities open to them in the coming weeks and have listed them for you to discuss with your child.    
Play Leaders

Pupils completed their Play Leader training last year and will be placed on a rota to use their training to lead games in the playground for younger pupils. 

Wet Weather Monitors
Pupils can volunteer to support younger classes during indoor break and lunchtimes during bad weather.
Pupil Council Representative
P7 will have a Pupil Council Representative who will represent our class at meetings, take notes and feedback our views and ideas.  Pupils have been asked to think about if they would like to be considered for this role. P7 pupils are also chosen to support younger classes by taking minutes and putting forward their views at meetings. 
Volunteering
P7s have previously participated in a volunteering scheme called iVolunteer.  Pupils are asked to volunteer in the community, school or at home.  Pupils then record their hours and would be awarded at the end of the school year.  More information about the scheme can be found on our Google Classroom. 
Maths Challenge
Pupils have the opportunity to take part in the Scottish Maths Challenge.  This involves completing a set of maths problems, three times, over the school year.  This is most suited to pupils who feel they are able in maths and can commit to completing the additional work at home.  At the end of the session pupils are awarded Gold, Silver or Bronze depending on their scores.  Example questions have been shared with pupils and added to our Google Classroom to help pupils decide if this is something they would like to take part in. 
Dates for your Diary

Friday 29th September – Sponsored Walk
Wednesday 4th October 6.00-8.30 and Thursday 5th October 3.45-6.15 – Parent consultations 
Friday 6th October – Crazy Hair Day 
Friday 13th October – Last day of term 1
Wednesday 6th September 6.30 Abernethy Information Meeting 
P7 Class Charter 

We have looked at the articles contained in The United Nations Convention on the Rights of the Child (UNCRC) and agreed our class charter.  Our class charter is a set of rules, promises or guidelines that children (Rights Holders) and adults (Duty Bearers) have all agreed on for the classroom. This has been created to help children understand that they have certain rights in the classroom. These rights are important, as they help to keep pupils safe and happy while learning. We have attached our class charter for you to discuss with your child. 
